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Useful Contact Numbers:
· Newcastle Vision Support – 0191 232 7292

· Social Care Direct on 0191 2788377 from 8am to 6pm

· In an emergency situation out of these hours contact the Emergency Duty Team on 0191 2328520

· Victim First on 0800 011 3116
· Newcastle Carers on 0191 275 5060
· Always contact the police or ambulance service in an emergency on 999 
· Non emergency police 101
Opening Hours:
· Monday – Closed

· Tuesday – Friday – 10:00am - 4:00pm

Other Formats:
This newsletter is available in large print, Braille, tape and email.  If you would like it in a different format please contact the office.  It is much cheaper for us to send the newsletters out by email.
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Welcome to our Spring Newsletter
Welcome to our first newsletter for 2019.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support, we look forward to seeing you throughout 2019.

We have had a busy start to the New Year and have lots of exciting things planned over the coming months.  Our Music concerts have restarted and are proving popular.  We have some art projects - Hatton Gallery and Drawing, along with our regular groups.  Please read on to find out more.

Christmas Meal 2018
Our Christmas Meal at the Copthorne was very well attended in December.  We raised £265-00 from the raffle and we enjoyed music from Tom McConville and Robert Whitehead on the accordion and fiddle.  Keep an eye out later in the year for our 2019 Christmas meal.

Important News:

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those people who have very kindly made a donation to NVS.  Without the generosity of people we would not be able to offer all the services that presently do. If you are a UK taxpayer you can participate in gift aid.  This means that NVS can claim the equivalent to 25p back in tax for every £1 donated.  This helps enormously with no additional cost to you.  If you are a tax payer, speak to a member of staff who will send you the relevant form for completion. 
Cheques:

Can you please note that all cheques for memberships, donations or paying for equipment now need to be made payable to Newcastle Vision Support and not Newcastle Society for Blind People.
Blind Ambitions

Are you young in mind and heart?  Do you want to get out and about a bit more? Build up a social life?  We have a group at NVS called the Blind Ambitions.  They meet regularly at MEA House to make plans for outings and events.  In between meetings they meet up to go bowling, the gym, for walks, trips to places like York or Edinburgh etc.  If you are interested to find out more please contact the office on 0191 232 7292.

Safeguarding Officer

My name is Denise Milburn, I have worked in adult education for quite a number of years and have covered a variety of roles, including working with disabled and disadvantaged students.  I am now the Safeguarding Officer here at Newcastle Vision Support and started in this post at the end of December, taking over from Marjorie Prince, who has now retired.  I hope I can live up to Marjorie’s reputation, who I think everyone will agree has done a fantastic job.  If you have any concerns about yourself or anyone you know, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me for advice, information or support or if you just want to chat and talk things over.  Here at Newcastle Vision Support we are a ‘Safe Reporting Centre’ as sometimes people are not uncomfortable reporting incidents directly to the police, so we are here to give people a choice when reporting any safeguarding incidents.  I will continue the CU Wednesday Group, that Marjorie supported, which is held the last Wednesday in the month.  Since I started at Newcastle Vision Support, I have been made welcome from both the staff, service users and the Board, for those people who I have not yet met, I look forward to meeting you all in the near future.  In the meantime should anyone have any issues or concerns please contact me at the office on 0191 232 7292.

Pension Scams

A ban on pension ‘cold calling’ came into force on the 9th January 2019.  It is now illegal for an individual or company to ‘cold call’ regarding pensions.  Firms who break the rules could face penalties of up to half a million pounds.  For further information if you are considering transferring your pension visit www.fca.org.uk/ScamSmart.  Or get free, impartial guidance from Pension Wise - www.pensionwise.gov.uk or The Pensions Advisory Service - www.pensionsadvisoryservice.org.uk.

If you have someone who helps you make decisions about your finances, make sure you have complete confidence in them.

Empowerment Project Update
Since our last newsletter, we have continued to run our regular classes and groups such as the Tablet class, the History group and North East Action on Transport. We also held two successful visits to the Hatton Gallery and held a technology day in December to showcase the latest technology such as smartphones and Tablets and devices such as the Amazon Echo and Google Home Mini. 

We have also been working with Newcastle City Council regarding safe crossing of cycle lanes for people with sight loss, and ran a session where people could learn more about the Council’s vision for Newcastle city centre and how accessibility would be included in this. 

Empowerment Project Groups
Tablets Class: our tablets class is on a Tuesday morning, 10.30am to 1pm. If you are considering buying a tablet or smartphone or want to be able to use the equipment you have, please call Penny or Angus on 0191 2327292 to find out more. 

IT class: Tuesday afternoon 1.30pm – 3.30pm at which people can learn to use computers with magnification or speech software. If you are interested in joining the class which, then please give Angus or Penny a call on 0191 2327292 to find out more. 

History group: Tuesday afternoon 2pm - 3.45pm in MEA House and concentrates on local history. If you are interested in joining, please give Angus a call on 0191 2327292. 

Visits to the Hatton Gallery: See what’s on page for dates. If you are interested in attending either of these visits then please call Angus on 0191 2327292. 

Art workshops: We are piloting an art class with a local artist.  For further information, please call Angus on 0191 2327292. 

North East Action on Transport group: 

North East Action on Transport (NEAT) is an informal user led group which aims to make public transport more accessible to people with a visual impairment. 

The group is chaired by Angus Huntley, the Empowerment Officer at Newcastle Vision Support and Jonathan Mears, formerly of Gateshead and South Tyneside Sight Service.

The group meets by-monthly and is comprised of service users and staff from other sight-loss organisations.

The next NEAT meeting will be on 17 April 10.30am – 12.30pm in MEA House. If you would like further information contact Angus on: 0191 232 7292. 

A Time 2 Talk
A Time 2 Talk offers a confidential counselling/listening service for you and your loved ones.  A Time 2 Talk provides support to you, a family member, carer or friend who is experiencing difficulties coming to terms with a life changing condition affecting their emotional well-being.  A Time 2 Talk is based within The Dean Centre, Castles Farm Road, Newcastle, NE3 1PH.  If you would like more information please call 07538 891 325 or visit www.atime2talk.co.uk.

Walking Group

Now the better weather is on the horizon Judith and Jacqui will be starting their walking group.  If you would like to go on the list to find out more then please call the office on 0191 232 7292.  Walks will hopefully start from May.

Mindfulness

Jacqui and Judith are currently training with Mindfulness.  They will soon be able to offer mindfulness sessions. Mindfulness is the art of focus, awareness and attention.  If you are interested in more information when this is up and running please contact the office to put your name down on 0191 232 7292.

Music Concerts

Our popular music concerts have returned for 2019.  These will be on the first Wednesday of each month.  However, places a very limited.  If you would like to attend please call the office to book a place on 0191 232 7292.  Or if you have a place booked and need to cancel please contact us in case we have a waiting list.

Volunteers 

NVS are currently looking for some volunteers who can help to support the many activities we have going on.  Included is a leaflet you may wish to give to anyone you know who may be interested?  Roles are available in social group support, such as Music, Art, History, IT and general social group.  As well as looking for office support on a full day.  If you would like more information then please contact Julie on 0191 232 7292 or email julie@newcastlevisionsupport.org.uk.
Universal Credit
The date to start to migrate everyone over the UC was the beginning of January this year, but to date no one has been sent any letters about transferring over.  The DWP released a statement stating that people who have been awarded the enhanced disability premium, will not be getting moved over to UC in the near future as UC does not currently pay the extra disability premiums.  They would be looking in to this issue before transferring anyone over, which would cover quite a few people with sight loss in Newcastle.

Universal Credit will replace the following benefits:
· Child Tax Credit

· Housing Benefit

· Income Support

· Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance (JSA)

· Income-related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA)

· Working Tax Credit.

I will be able to update you with more on this as soon as I have some more information.

Best Wishes Philippa 
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